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SUBJECT

 A briefing on a  report that responds to Proviso 1 of Section 104 in the 2011 Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 16984 regarding the Brightwater Environmental Education and Community Center (EECC).
SUMMARY

The proviso report addresses the five staffing, public outreach, and budgeting questions related to the readiness of the Brightwater Environmental Education and Community Center (EECC) to serve the public. The EECC will be operational following the grand opening ceremony for Brightwater on September 24, 2011. A director has been hired and the facility is being furnished.

BACKGROUND

The Brightwater Environmental Education and Community Center is a multi-purpose facility that will be a regional asset. The EECC was built as mitigation for the Brightwater treatment facility and will be a popular environmental attraction that provides educational, motivational, and enriching experiences. The EECC has 70 acres of natural and restored habitats that include wetlands, forest, ponds, streams, and open grassland areas, which are home to a variety of wildlife including amphibians, mammals, birds, and fish.

ANALYSIS

The report submitted by the Executive is responsive to the proviso directives and provides useful information regarding the staffing of the Brightwater EEEC and opportunities for revenues.   The report outlines the activities, operations, budget, and planning for the EECC. Most of the information provided describes activities completed in the capital phase of the EECC project, which will be operational in late September 2011. 
The Executive expects the programs and partnerships within the EECC will be strategically phased in and will continue to evolve and expand. The Wastewater Treatment Division reports that it is confident that the EECC will provide education to the community, help recruit future employees to the division, and motivate the public to engage in greater environmental stewardship.

ATTACHMENTS
1. Report on Preparations for Opening the Brightwater Environmental Education and Community Center
2. Transmittal letter dated August 25, 2011
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